RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees

Regular Meeting

April 24, 2025

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Trustee Haueter.

Minutes from the April 10, 2025 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

MEETING

Road Superintendent Myers advised Trustees that the work on Edgebrook has been completed, they are working on a sinkhole on Northwood, working on berming to prepare for chip and seal and paving, road and road signs have been checked. Zoning Inspector Weekley advised that the Zoning Commission meeting for May will need to be rescheduled due to the elections, Lawver will add a buffer between zoning areas as required by the Zoning Regulations, continue to work on a map for Wilkshire Hills and garage sales are May 9-10. Ritterbeck asked about a temporary construction driveway on St. Rt. 212 and Weekley advised the township did not issue a permit, he will check with O.D.O.T. Trustee Haueter had additional changes to the new driveway permit and asked all to review. Trustee Ritterbeck thanked Martina Mann for her work on helping the township secure the generator grant that was approve from the Reeves Foundation, and thanked the Reeves Foundation and its Board Members along with letters of support received from the Tuscarawas County Sheriff's Office, Bolivar Fire Department and the Board of Elections. Mann advised Trustees that she submitted the quarterly Joint Solid Waste Management District grant for the compost. A motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by Chairman Trustee Haueter.

ATTEST:		APPROVED:	
Ann Marie Ackerman	, Fiscal Officer	Donald Ackerman	, Trustee
Matthew Ritterbeck	, Trustee	Michael Haueter	, Chairman